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                 ROLLING MEADOWS GARDEN CLUB 
The purpose of this Club is to share our knowledge and love of gardening through 
educational meetings, contributing to the community, civic beautification, and annual 
events.    
 

 

 
JULY BIRTHDAYS                   

  
Katie Schroeder 7/14 
Joanne Wentz 7/21 
Chuck Ohrn 7/27 
Laurie Houldsworth 7/31 
 
 
 
 

 

òWEEDS ARE FLOWERS TOO, ONCE YOU GET TO KNOW THEMó A. A. MILNE 

http://www.rollingmeadowsgardenclub.org/
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Dear Garden Club Members & Friends, 
 WHAT IS THE 4TH OF JULY? 
Also called Independence Day, the Fourth (4th) of July is a public holiday in the United States of America 
that commemorates the adoption of the Declaration of Independence on July 4, 1776, which declared 
the original colonies to ōŜ ŦǊŜŜ ŦǊƻƳ .ǊƛǘƛǎƘ ǊǳƭŜΦ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ƪƴŜǿ ǘƘŀǘΣ ōǳǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƛƳŜǎ ǿŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ 
a reminder of why we celebrate certain holidays.   
 This month our meeting will take place in the park.  We will meet at Kimball Hill Park behind 
what used to be our old Post Office.  Look for the shelter and restroom building, and somewhere around 
there we will gather.  Bring your chair and your own snack or beverage.  See you there  
July 14 at 4p.m.  NOTE the earlier time!  Maybe some will want to go for dinner afterwards! 
 I hope your summer has been going well, some days hot, some days not, too much rain, not 
ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǊŀƛƴΗ  ²ƘŀǘŜǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊ ŎƻƳōƛƴŀǘƛƻƴ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴΣ Ƴȅ ƎŀǊŘŜƴ ƛǎ ŦƭƻǳǊƛǎƘƛƴƎΗ  LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳǊǎ ƛǎ 
too! 
Thank you for being a V.I.M. (very important member)!             Carol O.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
  

  

 
ROLLING MEADOWS JULY EVENTS 

July 4th - July 4th Parade 11:30 am 
July 4th - Fireworks at dusk 
July 9th - FRIDAYS ROCK! Concert Series 7-10 pm 
July 17th - City Market 10 am -2 pm 
July 31st - Police Department Family Night 
 
 

 
JUNE SPEAKER REVIEW 

Beth Botts gave an interesting perspective on what will probably happen to our future with gardening 
during the climate change, based upon scientific evidence and current statistical data. Although there 
are steps the world's governments can take to "slow" this process, some of the things we, as 
gardeners, can do to deal with this are: 
ω Try to control the use of chemicals present in herbicides and insecticides, by following the 
label instructions; or use organic methods instead 
ω Promote the planting of natives, which have better (and deeper) root systems, requiring less            
watering 
ω Conserve water by using rain barrels 
ω Operate your lawn sprinkling systems only when the grass requires it, like once per week, 
rather than on an "automatic" cycle 
ω Use mulch - even shredded lawn clippings - to keep the moisture from evaporating during the 
hot sunny days 
Ron Willer 
 



 
 

PLANTING TIPS BY DEBBIE DANEK 
 

Summer is here, finally. Many of us are purchasing new plants, replacing old ones, and getting some 
use of the shovel. Here are some planting tips that may help. 
 
The plant depth should be the same as it was in the nursery. Planting too high or low could result in 
poor growth or the plants demise. 
 
Question I hear a lot is regarding the burlap, wire basket or twine that may be on a larger shrub or 
tree. The nursery tells us out in the field to keep them around the trees when planting. This provides 
stability as the plants are getting established. If you remove them, the dirt around the ball root may 
become exposed and loose. The burlap and twine are biodegradable.  
 
Fill in the holes properly so that there are no air pockets. Water properly (as mentioned in last months 
article) and apply some mulch around the new plantings to help retain moisture in the new plantings 
and help ward off weeds. 
 
Happy Planting! 
 

 

 

 

 
MEMBERS NEWS 

Carol Flemming had knee replacement on 6/15.  Doing OK, but still in quite a bit of discomfort.  Home 
alone and bored!  Perhaps a call or a visit would be nice. 
 

 

 

 

 
MONARCH BUTTERFLY NEWS 

Although last month I mentioned that the Monarch butterflies have arrived in 
Rolling Meadows, not everyone found eggs on their milkweed including myself. 
In fact, many people from Michigan and all the surrounding states said their 
milkweed was full grown and blooming but have not seen any Monarchs. 

Finally, on June 25, I saw a Monarch laying eggs on my milkweed but that is a month later from all the 
other years.  They usually come in late May and lay their eggs.  Then there is a lull for about a month 
while that generation goes through their lifecycle.  It would seem that the first phase missed me and 
many others but I am being included in the second phase which will last until the fall.  At least I hope 
so but now there are so many others raising Monarchs, I am not worried.  It is a good thing because 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀǊŜ ōŜƛƴƎ ŜȄǇƻǎŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ƙƻǿ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƭƻǎŜ ƛǘΦ 
 
 



 
HONEYBEES 

 The bees are mostly hard at work! 2 out of 4 already have 3 boxes, with one about to join 
them and one ready to get a fourth box! The rain has helped them get some more water 
and also kept them inside working hard during the storms. I have one queen that has 
ŦŀƛƭŜŘΣ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǿǊƻƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎƘŜ ǿƻƴΩǘ ƭŀȅ ŀƴȅ ŜƎƎǎΦ L ŀƳ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ŀŘŘƛƴƎ 
brood from other hives into that one to try to get them to make their own new queen, 

which I was successful in last year and hopefully can get this hive to do. Other than that, smooth 
sailing so far!     
 Jackson Banger 
 

 
ROLLING MEADOWS GARDEN CLUB COMMITTEES 

 
COMMUNITY SERVICE ς Carol Ohrn 
Work with the City of RM to participate in any event hosted by RM: 
City Market 
4th of July parade 
Maintain public grounds, when available 
HOSPITALITY - Mel T. & Sal W. 
Arrange for volunteers to sign up each month for snacks & beverages 
Send birthday, get well, sympathy cards to members, as required 
MEETING EVENTS ς Heidi W. 
Secure speakers, programs, workshop or garden club member for presentation at meetings 
NON-MEETING EVENTS - ? 
Plan outings, such as dinner or breakfast at restaurant, day trips, member garden visits, picnic, 
Christmas party, etc. 
MEMBERSHIP ς Sal W 
Keep membership roster up to date.  Forward new member info to GCI.  Accept application & dues 
ŦǊƻƳ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊΣ ƎƛǾŜ ŘǳŜǎ ǘƻ ¢ǊŜŀǎǳǊŜǊΦ  tǊŜǎŜƴǘ ƴŜǿ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǿƛǘƘ άǿŜƭŎƻƳŜέ ŦƻƭŘŜǊΦ  !ǘ ŦƛǊǎǘ 
several meetings, engage with new member to make them feel welcome. 
NEWSLETTER ς Shirley W. 
Create monthly newsletter by compiling info received from members.  Send on first of the month. 
PLANT & CRAFT SALE ς Sharon F. 
Chairman ς oversee all aspects of Sale, including soliciting vendors, communicate with Park District ς 
Sharon F. 
Core Committee members ς flyers, publicity, select plants, pick the order, sell pricing, vendor layout, 
sign placement, be involved in every aspect of the Sale ς Carol F, Carol O, Heidi, Jennifer, Katie L. 
Other members ς organize the delivered plants, water plants, collect boxes, be available day of sale, 
cashiers, holding, general helpers ς all members 
PUBLICITY/MARKETING ς Sal W.  
Contact with events in a timely manner: City sign and newsletter editor, Park District brochure and 
Golden Nuggets, local free advertising in papers, paid advertising in GardenGlories 
SOCIAL MEDIA ς Kris N. & Jennifer K. 
Keep FaceBook and other social media sites up to date 
 



 
BIRD BATHS 

Jennifer Karls 
!ŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǘŜǎǘ ǾŜǊǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ 5ǊƻǳƎƘǘ aƛǘƛƎŀǘƛƻƴ /ŜƴǘŜǊΩǎ ¦Φ{Φ 5ǊƻǳƎƘǘ  
Monitor, as of June 1st, our area of Illinois is in a Severe Drought. This spring ended as the  
third driest on record in Chicago (back to 1871) and the driest since 1934. Not only are our  
gardens suffering, but the local wildlife is, too. So what better way to beautify your yard and  
help the local wildlife than to put out some watering stations. Many of us are also bird  
watchers, so a pretty birdbath could serve both purposes.  
 
! ōƛǊŘōŀǘƘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŦŀƴŎȅ ƻǊ Ŏƻǎǘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƳƻƴŜȅΦ Lǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŀǎ ǎƛƳple as a saucer of  
water placed on the ground. Or it can be a focal piece of hardscape that you want to use to  
beautify a space. When choosing the type of bird bath you want to install, here are some points  
to consider.  
 
Construction: It needs to be shallow enough that small birds will not drown (yes, birds can  
drown) or they will not use it. Approximately 1-нέ ŘŜŜǇ ƛǎ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀ  
ǎƭƻǇƛƴƎ ōƻǘǘƻƳ ǳǇ ǘƻ пέ ŘŜŜǇΣ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǎƛȊŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎ ƻŦ ōƛǊŘǎ Ŏŀƴ ǳǎŜ ƛǘ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘŀōƭȅΦ  
Many surfaces can be slick when wet, so use a construction that is rough to begin with or  
place pebbles or gravel on the bottom to give birds a place to grip without slipping. The sight  
and sound of moving water also attracts birds, so a fountain feature can be useful. 
 
Location: You want a place where birds will be safe when using it. Keep a ground saucer near  
cover so birds feel safe from predators, but try to place it far enough from cover that predators  
can not use the cover to ambush bathing birds. Placing water sources near thorny bushes like  
roses or pyracantha could be a good solution. If you locate the bird bath near trees or bushes  
where they can perch and preen, that can also draw them to your bath. Putting the water  
ǎƻǳǊŎŜ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǘƛŀƭ ǎƘŀŘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŜƭǇ ŜƴǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻƻ Ƙƻǘ ƻǊ ŜǾŀǇƻǊŀǘŜ ǘƻƻ ǉǳƛŎƪƭȅΦ  
You can also place the bath in a site where the splashing of the birds will also water your  
garden for a win-win. Make sure to change the water in the bird bath frequently so as not to  
encourage disease or mosquitos to breed in the dirty water. Placing the bird bath near a hose  
or faucet will make it easier for you to do so. 
 
Price: Elaborate bird baths can be significantly pricey, but, agaiƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƻƴΩǘ  
have to be. A simple saucer with some gravel in it can make a wonderful  
ground-level bird bath. A DIY bird bath can also be cost effective. Here is  
one that I created from items I already had or bought cheap from a thrift  
store to create something I enjoy seeing in my garden. An etched glass  
platter with a rim glued with waterproof silicone epoxy to an upside-down  
tumbler forms the main structure. Pebbles glued to the bottom for perches  
(and to look pretty) completed the project. Bonus: it only took me about 10  
minutes not including drying time. A simple plastic pan with lava rock in it 
provides a more mundane pool in my side yard for birds and bees and  
ōǳǘǘŜǊŦƭƛŜǎ όŀƴŘ ǊŀŎŎƻƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƪǳƴƪǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŜǊŀƭ ŎŀǘǎΧύ ǘƻ ǳǎŜΦ{ƻ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ƙƻǘ ǿŜŀǘƘŜǊΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ 
forget that there are more living things in your gardens than just plants. Happy gardening!! 
 
 



 

     
 
 

                           

                    
Kris Niemann 
*Joined the Garden Club in 2015 
*Has lived in Rolling Meadows for 26 years 
*Kris is a real DIY person!  She has pulled up carpet, installed hardwood flooring, put up a tile 
backsplash, replaced screens, painted and hung shelves!  Now we all know who to call for help! 
 
We are still missing a few people on this ά5ƛŘ ¸ƻǳ Yƴƻǿέ ǉǳŜǎǘΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ ƴŜǿ 
members. 
 
Here are the 3 questions: 
When did you join the Rolling Meadows Garden Club? 
How long have you lived in Rolling Meadows? 
Tell us something about yourself. 
 
Still looking for: 
Joyce Bregenzer  Gerry Glore  Linda Krinke 
Ed Meyer   Karen Nottoli  Marie Soyka 
New members: 
Bev Judge   Janet Lapinski  Adam Roberts        Sarah Roberts 
 
Send your info to Carol Ohrn at:  ohrncc@aol.com 
 
 



  
                                                                                                                                               

                                            2021 PHOTO CONTEST 

       
Snap your favorite garden photo!  Be it a landscape view or a close-up. 
Here are the rules: 
Limited to one (1) photo per member per month, couples as individuals. 
Must be from current month (to show seasonal change). 
Must be emailed to Shirley no later than the 28th of each month. 
Each month members can vote for one (1) picture, not your own, EACH MONTH, by emailing your vote 
to Shirley or Carol O. no later than the 28th. 
bh¢9Υ ¸h¦ 5hbΩ¢ I!±9 ¢h {¦aL¢ ! tIh¢h Lb hw59w ¢h ±h¢9 hw ! tIh¢h 9±9w¸ ahb¢IΦ 
At our Holiday party, the five photos with the most votes will be voted on again for a first, second & 
third place cash prize.   THERE ARE 13 PHOTOS ENTERED FOR JULY.  No. 46 to No. 58 
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